Apra Pennsylvania Chapter Conference
Monday, November 6, 2017
American Bible Society, Philadelphia, PA
Minutes of 11-6-17 business meeting:
Kim Braun, Interim President, Associate Director of Prospect Research, Widener University (Chester, PA) introduced other board members, Chris Connors, Interim Vice President/Program Director, Senior Director of Prospect Research, Villanova University and Dianna Heim, Interim Secretary/Treasurer Prospect Researcher, Wilson College (Chambersburg, PA).

Dianna read the treasurer’s report for October 2017. Kim made a motion to approve the report and Dave Burt of Temple University seconded it. 

Kim read the chapter membership stands at approximately 59 current members and 37 lapsed members. She also shared what roundtables, the real estate webinar and networking events held by the chapter over the past year. Attendees were told that if you paid at the non-member rate, you would be considered a member through the end of 2017. [She then sent attendees who had paid at the non-member rate an email confirming their membership on Tuesday, Nov. 7].
Kim then reviewed for conference attendees the changes to chapter bylaws.  Posted on chapter website: http://aprapa.wildapricot.org at Menu: About --> Chapter Bylaws. Amended April 13, 2017; filed with Apra HQ. Changes: Creation of interim Secretary/Treasurer position. Board member cost and reimbursement policy. Ability to create ad hoc committees.
She then shared that board nominations are coming up. Planned Election in mid-to-late December 2017. Nominate self or others. Email ApraPennsylvania@gmail.com. Contact a board member today or following the conference. [Kim sent the membership the board nominations on Nov. 10 via email]. Term: 2 years (January 2018 – December 2019). Most meetings by conference call; one in-person meeting per calendar year (travel reimbursed). 
· Officers:  
· President
· Vice President/Program Director
· Secretary
· Treasurer
· Directors
· Membership Director
· Communications & Website Director
· Resource Director
Kim and Dianna then drew names for the Bishop Professional Development grant from those who submitted proposals. Valerie Smith, research analyst, of Villanova won the grant. Valerie wrote that she would write a brief article for the chapter newsletter about how she is using the grant. 
The meeting concluded at 12:08 p.m. 

Kim and Chris shared about the lunch set up and the vegan/gluten free options available.

